times

Newsletter of the Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc.

Klobuchar the hit of STPC gathering

The STPC Annual Meeting was a grand event.

n April 29, the STPC Annual Meeting started happily with a social hour for 143 members and guests in the atrium of the Crown Sterling Suites Hotel in Saint Paul. Lloyd Layton provided piano accompaniment to the lively gathering in the lovely courtyard setting.

After a pleasant lunch with friends, Jim Klobuchar, the keynote speaker, was introduced by David Brink. David had arranged for Jim to speak to our group, and speak he did. Jim's remarks were just right, with his Iron Range humor, his tales of some of his more exciting experiences and his homespun

philosophy—a real Minnesotan!

John Stecklein, outgoing president, was surprised with a gift from his board of directors, presented by Matt Little — a gift certificate from Michael Lynne's Tennis Shop. After he thanked the board, John recognized three retiring board members — Emily Day, Gene Daugherty and Bob Metcalf.

He then introduced all the officers and board members, most of whom were present, and then recognized our hardworking captains.

John then turned over his gavel (figuratively speaking, since he didn't actually have one) to Sue Larson, the incoming president. Sue spoke of her goals and her vision for STPC by the year 2000.

The meeting was wrapped up by drawing names for door prizes. Gift certificates donated by the Northwest Racquet Clubs were won by David Brink, Syl Hansen, Lorraine Jobe, Chuck Supplee, Jack Vawter and Lee Warner. Sports bags donated by Michael Lynne's Tennis Shop were won by Bill Connell, Gwen Mosborg and Marian Stevenson, who won the grand prize, a really nice sports bag.

STPC thanks the Annual Meeting Committee for their hard work on this successful event: Mary Kaminski, chair, and committee members Irma Bong, Charlotte Hall, Sue Larson and David Brink.

photos — top, social hour in the Crown Sterling Suites Hotel atrium; center, keynote speaker Jim Klobuchar and David Brink; bottom, Sue Larson and John Stecklein discuss turning over the office of President.







Senior Tennis Times

by Sue Larson STPC President

"Ad in" — those two beautiful words, spoken when either my partner or I serve, always add to my energy. May the Senior Tennis Players Club always be an "ad in" experience for you and enrich your life!

Each of you is important to the Senior Tennis Players Club. We will all move forward by your participation and by sharing your ideas with me or with board members on ways to improve our organization.

John Stecklein has provided awesome leadership the last two years and will continue to be active in our organization. John believes, as I do, that we will continue to grow in membership. We both feel an important goal is to reach a total 3000 members by the year 2000. This can happen, but only if each of us talks to others about STPC.

What is going on this month of May? Well, Dick Gehring has planned the third John Bolger Tennis Clinic on May 16, and tells me reservations are limited. Percy Hughes expects over 100 of us at the May 18 Tennis Across America at Wolfe Park. Larry Bordsen knows the Summer Team Tennis will add at least two new teams. Chuck Slocum has added new courts to the summer schedule and welcomes you.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve as your "ad in" president.

Light Summertime Eating

By Sue Larson. Eating healthy is a must for summer tennis players. We need the energy in a low-fat recipe, And what did our summer coach come up with?

Italian Chicken and Rice

1½ cups water or chicken stock
 1 cup white or mixed rice
 ½ cup chopped onion
 2 oz. shredded skim mozzarella cheese
 14 oz. whole tomatoes (undrained) chopped, not too fine.

1½ tsp. dried Italian spices ¼ tbs. granulated garlic ¼ tsp. black pepper ¼ tsp. salt

Spray a 2- to 3-quart baking dish with vegetable nonstick spray. Combine the above 9 ingredients in the dish. Place four 5-6 oz. skinless, boneless chicken breasts on the mixture. Top with ½ tsp. garlic powder, ½ cup grated parmesan cheese, and I tsp. dried Italian spices. Cover and bake at 375° for about 45 minutes. Remove cover and bake 15 minutes more, or until most of the liquid is absorbed by the rice and chicken. (Protein 38 gr., fat 9.7 gr., carbohydrates 45.7 gr. cholesterol, 9 mg.) Makes 4 servings.

Captains' Corner

By Chuck Slocum. It is vitally important that each captain does everything possible to encourage each member to be tested for an official USTA National Tennis Rating. This is our opportunity to rationalize proper ratings for each memberand player. It will be much better than our own self-rating system, because you know some underrate themselves and some even overrate themselves. This way, an impartial pro will review your strokes and play, and assign an initial rating in conformity with the National Tennis Rating Program (NTRP). Different times and dates will be available. All you have to do is call the Northwest Tennis Club at 546-6554 and add your name to the list. They will then call you and schedule a time for your rating. Please lend your support to this project.

STPC also needs your help in suggesting additional outdoor facilities (as well as indoor) where STPC members can play tennis. Please check out your neighborhood and call me at 941-4059 with any information. We also need lighted courts, because we have many members still employed and they would like to be able to play after work. Again, let me hear from you with suggestions.

Also, please check your player lists against the new roster and the April update. If you have players in your group who are not listed in the roster, please ask them to either join STPC or renew their membership. We need them!

Membership Notes

We would like to increase our membership with your help. If you can assist by putting membership forms on the bulletin boards of Senior Centers, other organizations or apartment complexes, please call Char Hall (474-5873) and she will send you the forms.

How To Play in the Zone

by Michael Zosel. Part 1 of 2.

t one time or another, we have all played in the "Zone." It's that euphoric feeling when all your shots feel effortless and automatic. When tennis players play in the zone, they report that they feel:

- Focused
- Determined
- Energized
- Insulated
- Relaxed
- Automatic

Unfortunately, many tennis players do not experience this very often. Brad Gilbert describes this frustration well, "When you're playing in the zone, you're either laughing or you're crying. You're laughing because it feels so good or you're crying because you know it isn't going to last." With over ten years experience working with athletes, I believe there are some easy-to-learn techniques that can help you play in the zone by choice instead of by chance.

This is the first part of a two part series on how to play in the zone. During part one, I will discuss how to activate the powers of your imagination for better performance. Part two will describe an easy prematch routine that you can use to help you enjoy the game even more.

When we watch a good movie or read a captivating novel, we psychologically fall into the fantasy of the story. Without realizing it, our brain state changes, we become more relaxed, our curiosity is stimulated, and we lose all track of time. This wonderful feeling we experience almost everyday is very similar to playing in the zone.

When I ask tennis players what time of year they play their best tennis, they almost unanimously say around the 4th of July and Labor Day. Their explanation for this is they say they get inspired by watching Wimbledon and the US Open on television.

They then go out to their neighborhood courts and try to duplicate what they saw, heard, and felt from watching tennis on television. Without realizing it, they are falling into the fantasy of playing great tennis. Spectacular shots from the top pros flash through their minds as they hit the ball with hypnotic will. Has this ever happened to you?

It's not always possible to bring a television set to the court and many us do not have the time to watch tennis on video before we play. Fortunately, there is a convenient and low-tech solution that stimulates our imagination in a similar way. It's called a vision statement.

It is a technique that is taught in my book Vision-Tennis. During the story, the main character learns to write a vision statement on a 4 x 6 card and reads it before he plays.

Just like Becker and Agassi, I'm looking like a winner on the court. I am hitting the ball with vicious sounding spin and with sweet looking form. I welcome my opponent and all the surrounding playing conditions. I never let up on him by confidently hitting most of my shots deep and in the corners. This keeps my opponent continuously guessing and off balance. I'm feeling the ball spin on my strings and I'm feeling the satisfaction of being able to respond to anything that my opponent decides to hit at me. I'm having a blast!

While reading his vision statement, you probably could picture, hear, and feel yourself hitting great shots. Try writing one for yourself sometime. Here's how:

- Write it on a 3 x 5 or 4 x 6 index card.
- Write it as if it is happening right now using the present progressive tense.

- Emphasize what you are seeing, hearing, and feeling when playing great tennis
- Before each practice or match, take two deep breaths and read your vision statement. (It's the gateway to the zone.)
- Make your vision happen out on the court one exciting shot at a time.

Writing a vision statement has helped tennis players young and old across the nation deepen their concentration and love for the game. Marti Carter, an adult intermediate player, wrote a vision statement that inspired her to win her singles league and advance to a higher level league in both singles and doubles. Here's what she wrote:

"When you're playing in the zone, you're either laughing or you're crying..."

I'm having a great day on the court! I'm relaxed and having fun. I love my graceful forehand and backhand shots and my serves feel like poetry! I'm excited to return anything my opponent decides to give me. Volleying, moving in from the baseline, holding my racket up prepare me for anything!"

Wow! For some reason, I'm in the mood to play. Let's go hit! ■

Michael Zosel is the author of Vision-Tennis. It can be purchased at Nicollet Tennis Center, Michael Lynne's Tennis Shop, and White Bear Racquet & Swim. For more information, call (612) 788-3718.

1995 Team Tennis

The Team Tennis League should start on Tuesday, June 13, if we can get enough team captains to form six teams. So far we have three captains committed. The format is for each team to play two men's doubles, two women's doubles and four mixed doubles matches. A match is composed of a pro-set, with the first team reaching 8 with a margin of at least 2 games the winner. A 12-point tiebreaker is played if the game score is 8-8. Each match will count one point, making a total score of 8 points possible.

People who played in the league last year will be contacted by their old or new captains to see if they still want to play. New interested players should call Larry Bordsen at 781-3289.

Summer 1995 Hit 'N Giggle Senior Women's Tennis League

The Hit 'N Giggle Tennis League begins play Wednesday, June 7, and continues every Wednesday for 12 weeks through August 23. We will celebrate the end of the season with an "everybody play" and picnic on Wednesday, August 30.

We are now in the process of forming teams. If you would like to form a team, it takes six players (3 teams of two doubles players). One of these persons may be the captain. We do make a list of subs that we share among all of our teams.

Please call Shirley Pratt at 433-3583, if...

- you have or are forming a team..
- you want to be a captain.
- you want to play as a regular. We will put you on a team if needed.
- · you want to sub. We will put you on our sub list.

We do have a lot of fun, and competition too. Teams have names, colors, slogans, shirts, and even sponsors if they wish. There is no cost, except for tennis balls, which we share, and coffee if you go out after play!

STPC members at the US National Senior Sports Classic

The following STPC members either qualified or are attending the US National Senior Sports Classic in San Antonio on May 17–24: Mel Baken, Irma Bong, Don Bratt, Vivian Bratt, Lois Bunday, Marilyn Cuneo, James Erler, Ernic Greene, Glen Gullikson, Fran Halverson, Sam King, Bess Marmas, Chuck Supplee, Everett Trulson and Betty Western. We'll publish the results of this event in the next *Times*.

Sign Up Now for Sports-A-Rama

Scnior Sports-A-Rama, June 7–16, is more than friendly competition this year, with an option to play either competitive or recreational tennis. Opening ceremonies will be at Normandale Lake in Bloomington on June 7.

Sports-A-Rama has 14 of the most popular sports and you can enter more than one sport at the same price, schedule permitting. The Tennis Play—singles, men and women doubles, and mixed doubles will be held on courts in Richfield and Bloomington. Registration blanks may be obtained from any of the following: Lois Bunday, Ned Bunday, Bruce Clarke, Florence Habegger, Fred Habegger, Virginia Heinzen, Chuck Slocum, Chuck Supplee, Jerry Stalwick, Irma Bong, Jim Tornoe, orby calling Jeff Stottlemyer at 948-3950. Sign-up deadline, without penalty, is May 26.

End of the Indoor Tennis Party Season

Many party committee volunteers worked to provide STPC with six indoor tennis parties, beginning in September 1994 and ending this past March. The parties were well received and filled early.

The party committee's intent has been to provide good tennis at many levels of play, to provide a party with foods that are varied and healthful, a space that is comfortable for socializing, and to offer opportunities to view tennis, all for a cost of \$10 or less. At many of the clubs, nontennis-playing spouses or friends are able to enjoy the other facilities, such as swimming pools and running tracks.

The Northwest Racquet, Swim and Health Clubs at Burnsville, Highway 494-Crosstown, Highway 100 North France and Moore Lake provided facilities, as did the Lilydale Club and the White Bear Racquet and Swim Club.

The parties in the southern area of the Twin Cities were headed by Mary and Chuck Wenz and Betty and Fremont Fletcher. The northern parties were headed by Connic and Bob Metcalf, Bev Sinninger, and Louise and Bill Storie. Other party committee volunteers during this past season were Edna and Shel Bernstein, Mary Ellen Jarnes, Blanche Lawrence, Marilyn Michaelson, Darlene Moynagh, Marjorie Northup, Jim Schneider, La Verne and Dick Wilger.

The party committee is already thinking about the 1995–96 season. For any suggestions or offers of assistance, please call Mary or Chuck Wenzat 457-5347.

In Memoriam

Frank Schunk

By Elsa Hutchinson. No one loved tennis more than Frank Schunk. Tennis was always a big part of Frank's life. At the age of 16, he won a medal in the Junior Doubles Championship at Lincoln Park in Chicago. He continued to win awards and in 1936 at the age of 29 he won the William Randolph Hearst Award sponsored by the Chicago Herald Tribune. During the years he lived and worked in Chicago, he was involved in the Chicago Park district tennis and founded the Wells Park tennis group.

Shortly after he retired, Frank and his wife Elin came to Minneapolis. In the early 70s they moved to Villa Way where he met Jack Dow. He and Jack played tennis almost daily and began talking of forming a senior tennis group. Jack got busy with organizing senior tennis and Frank began teaching youths under the umbrella of the Edina Park System. He taught many people to play and enjoy tennis, and his enthusiasm for the game resulted in his younger brother, Charles, becoming a pro at Crystal Lake, Illinois, and later in California.

Many of us who were his "pupils" (and I use the term loosely because, of course, all his teaching was gratis) remember how he yelled at us. It was never mean because there wasn't a dearer or kinder person. It was because he was such a perfectionist and he was frustrated because he could not understand why we couldn't do it as he showed us. But his patience was inexhaustible and he never gave up on us.

Frank continued to play into his 80s until his health forced him to stop. He and his wife were vacationing in California when on March 5 he died of a heart attack at the home of his brother. He was 88. As a result of his lifelong interest in tennis, many memorials have been sent to the Senior Tennis Players Club.

Rudy Reznicek

Rudy Reznicek, of Bloomington, died in April at the age of 65. Rudy was an STPC member since 1986, and was a 3.5 player. He was a decorated 30-year career Army man, retiring as a Sergeant Major in 1981. He was active in Special Forces, 82nd Airborne, 1st Cavalry, and served 2 tours in Vietnam. His awards and decorations include the Legion of Merit, Purple Heart, Bronze Star with 2 Oak Leaf Clusters and the Army Commendation Medal with 2 Oak Leaf Clusters, Master Parachutist Badge, Combat Medical Badge and Aircraft Crewman Badge.

Rudy's memorial service was well-attended by STPC members, including Kearney Frantsen, who gave the homily; Chuck Supplee and Ed Holzhacker, who served as honorary pallbear-

ers, and their wives; Joel Anderson, George Anderson, Mel Baken, Phil Briant, Ned Bunday, Bruce Clarke, Bill Eldredge, Gene Gibson, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Hermann, Paul Lokensgard, Al Nuhn, Gerald Stalwick, Chuck Slocum, Mr. and Mrs. James Tone and Harley Wishart.

Our sympathy is extended to Rudy's wife. Elisabeth, and his daughters, son and grandchildren.

Frank Schunk Memorials

The Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc. is pleased to announce the receipt of memorials in honor of Frank Schunk from the following donors:

Mr. and Mrs. Steve Baer
Mr. and Mrs. Mario F. Bognanno
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Bremer
Kathryn Carson
Faegre and Benson Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Hubert V. Forcier
Mr. and Mrs. Gary W. Holmquist
Elsa Hutchinson
Cecilia Leinfelder
Mr. and Mrs. H. M. Shober
Mr. and Mrs. J. M. Wallace, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Merlin Wilson

The board of directors is very grateful to these donors. It also appreciates Frank's thoughtfulness in suggesting memorial donations to the club. It is striking evidence of our club's featured place in his heart. He is greatly missed but his memory will be cherished through these meaningful contributions.

The funds have been placed in a special Memorial Fund account. The Board of Directors will determine how the funds will be used, in line with the stated wishes of Frank and his family for the direct benefit of members of the club.

Music a Soothing Influence

Arantxa Sanchez Vicario #1 WTA tour player (as of 3/6/95) says music enhances her mental preparation and soothes her before a big match. Dr. Jim Loehr tells us music can be therapeutic and can have a profound effect on your physiology and your tennis! The best music to listen to is that without lyrics. What does Sanchez Vicario listen to? The arias of fellow Barcelonian Monserrat Caballe, operatic soprano, who is also #1 in her field. Wonder what Percy Hughes listens to before his drills begin?

Quality custom picture framing for home and office.

NORMANDY STUDIO

Norma and Ray Anderson 9243 Green Briar Road Bloomington, MN 55437

CALL FOR AN APPOINTMENT-835-3751

Your Art Work is in good hands with a tennis player/framer.

At Tennis I'm a Novice But at Real Estate I'M DEFINITELY A PRO!



Make "The Right Move"

NANCY LINDEMAN

Burnet Realty 827-9450

IF YOU HAVE CONCERNS ABOUT LONG TERM CARE, GIVE ME A CALL



MARV SCHNEIDER
Investment Services

5100 Edina Industrial Blvd., Suite 218 Edina, MN 55439 Phone 835-6465 Financial Planning

Specializing in Retirement and Pre-Retirement Clientele

Securities by Licensed Individuals offered through Investacorp, Inc., a registered Broker/Dealer Member NASD, SIPC



Senior Tennis Times

Tennis Tips by Virginia Morgan

Did You Know?

strings and vibrators

The two lines across the bottom strings on most pros' racquets symbolizes gut string in the racquet.

Agassi uses a rubber band tied around the two main (up and down) strings as a vibrator. According to USTA rules, it is illegal to have a vibrator touch both the main and cross strings. It should only touch two strings, for example, the two main strings. However, this doesn't seem to be enforced.

calling the game

When scoring it is not called *deuce* until the score is 40-40. Many call 30-30 deuce. Observe this when watching a match. Also, the correct calls are *out*, not *wide* or *long* during play. On the serve when it is not in, it's called *fault*, not *wide*, *long* or *out*.

safety reminders

- Never run backwards or backpedal if a ball is going over your head!
- Never hit or throw a ball to a player unless you have their attention!
- Never play with a ball on the court where someone could step on it!

manners

Do you want the game to run smoothly? Know where all the balls are at all times. Send them to the server if needed or put them in your pocket. Try to remember the score.

If the server needs a ball, she should hold one up and show she needs one—if she has two and other players aren't sure, she could hold both balls up and say, "Got two."

Some reasons advanced players have said they don't like to play with beginners: they move too slowly in getting the ball; they never know the score; the don't watch for balls behind you; they talk during play; and they ask you "What did I do wrong?"

New Outdoor Playing Location

Look at the schedule for the listing for Moundsview High School. This new location's captains are looking for regulars and subs to play Wednesdays, 6–8 p.m. If you want to, call Shirley Kresko, 770-1272 or Kathy Conard, 639-1121 and sign up! ■

Two-Liner Want Ads

These free two-liner want ads (yes! we've increased the length from one line to two, due to popular demand!) are available to all STPC members. If you would like to place a free ad, call or write the Editor, Nancy Kaminski. Your ad can only be about 100 spaces long, so be brief!

Piano tuning - call 476-1298.

3rd Annual Hilton Head Tennis Vacation! Call Marilyn, 471-9813.

Free Large metal desk, 70 x 40 in. Call Virginia, 459-6059.

VCR Repair. Wally Bahn. 431-3361.

Certificate for any Prince racquet. Call Chuck Wenz, 457-5347.

For rent: furnished apartment in private home, w/garage. Minnetonka. Call 476-1298

For sale: Bag Boy golf cart and leather bag. Call 929-7749.

Remember to sign up to get your USTA rating!

Call the NWTA at 546-0709 and register for the May 23 session at Augsburg Park, 9 a.m!

Absolutely Free! What a Deal!

Thanks, NWTA, for giving STPC members this great opportunity.

Super Seniors (65 and over)!! Interested in team tennis? Teams consist of 3 doubles teams. The schedule: weekly for about 6 weeks, starting in mid June. Call Liz at the NWTA office, 546-0709, if you want to participate.

1995 Schedule for Outdoor Courts rev. 5/4/95

Location	Day	Time	Captain(s)	Phone
Augsburg Park 72nd and Blaisdell Richfield Courts not available on 7/29	Mon–Fri	8–10 A.M. May-Sep 7.30–9:30 A.M. Jun-Aug	Florence Habegger Ruth Aase	869-7918 941-7116
Bell Courts at the Water Tower Old Highway 12 and Minnetonka St Wayzata starts 5/3	Wed	9–11 A.M.	Marilyn Thorne	471-9813
Brooklyn Center Senior High 6500 Humboldt Ave N Brooklyn Center	Tues, Thurs	8:30-10:30 A.M.	Captains needed	
Brookview Park Hwy 55 & Winnetka Golden Valley	Sat	8-10 A M	Joyce Hautman Mary McNeil	545-4051 545-7142
Christian Park 69th and Bloomington Ave Richfield 5/1–9/29, No play 5/31, 7/10, 12, 14 play at Donaldson Park	Mon, Wed, Fri	7:30-10 A.M.	Chad Sharkey Cliff Northfield	866-7682 884-6617
City Center Courts Chanhassen	Fri	8:30-10:30 A M	John Goulett, Jr. Marlyn Goulett	445-4165 445-4165
Como Park Horton Ave near Lexington St. Paul. Starts 5/1	Mon, Wed	7-9 A M 9-11 A M	John Connelly	771-2664
Dred Scott Park W. Old Shakopee Rd & Ferry Bridge Rd Bloomington	Mon–Fri	8–11 A.M.	Lois & Paul Lokensgard Chuck Supplee	831-1171 844-8848
Edina Senior High 6754 Valley View Road Edina	Tues Thurs Sat Sun	6-8 P.M. 6-8 P.M. 4-6 P.M. 4-6 P.M.	Jack Reynolds Jim Bernstein Al Holter Jack Reynolds	831-5080 544-0511 537-1843 831-5080
Fridley Commons 61st and 7th Ave Northwest corner starts 5/2	Tues, Thurs	9–11 A.M.	Bob Metcalf	571-3596
Lone Lake Park Shady Oak N of Bren Rd Eden Prairie	Mon-Frí	8–10 A.M.	Paul Weinreis	935-9463
Moundsview High School 1900 Cty Rd F, near 694 & 35W Moundsview, starts 6/14	Wed	6-8 P.M.	Shirley Kresko Kathy Conard	770-1272 639-1121
Normandale College 96th St & France Ave Bloomington	Wed	9-11 A.M.	Chuck Supplee	844-8848
North Valley Park Inver Grove Heights	Mon, Wed, Fri	9–11 A.M	Dorne Davis	457-3940

1995 Schedule for Outdoor Courts rev. 5/4/95

Location	Day	Time	Captain(s)	Phone
Oakdale Tennis Court 15th St & Hadley Oakdale, starts 6/17	Sat, Sun	8:30-10:30 A.M.	Roni LeRoy	738-9565 (h) 733-4442 (w)
St. Anthony Central Park Silver Lake Rd. & 33rd St. Anthony starts 5/23	Tues, Thurs	9–11 A.M.	Mary Kaminski	781-3271
South Campus Co Rd E & McKnight White Bear Lake 6/12–8/27	Daily	8 30-10 30 A.M. (5/13-8/18)	Bob Hinz Betty Livingston	771-4460 777-0723
Sunrise School Cedar & Cedarbrook White Bear Lake Dates: 5/1–6/9	Mon—Fri	8:30-10:30 A.M.	Bob Hinz Betty Livingston	771-4480 777-0723
3M Tartan Park 20th St. N, btwn Cty Rd 17 & Cty Rd 15, Lake Elmo enter at picnic & sports area. In case of rain or wet courts, play indoors at Wooddale Tennis Club. Starts May.	Mon, Wed, Fri	8–10 а.м.	Bob Wrobel	738-2290
Valley Park Marie, east of Victoria Mendota Heights	Mon–Fri	7:30-9 A.M.	Dot Guenther Nancy Karasov	457-4682 452-3172
Valley View Park 90th between Nicollet & Portland, Bloomington	Mon–Fri	7–10 а.м.	captains needed	-
Wolfe Park W 36th St off #100 Saint Louis Park	Tues, Fri Mon, Wed Sat	9-11 A.M. 9-11 A.M. 9-11 A.M.	LaVerne Wilger Bob Torbert LaVerne Wilger	929-8120 374-4288 929-8120

1995 Summer Schedule for Beginner Lessons and Drills

Location	Day	Time	Instructor	Phone
Breck School 123 Ottawa Ave N just east of Hwy 100 & Glenwood Pkwy	Mon Wed	5:307 P.M. 5:307 P.M.	Connie Custodio	824-2569
Golden Valley. Starts 5/15	vved	5.30-7 P.M.	Ernie Greene	488-6359
Wolfe Park W 36th St, off #100 Saint Louis Park starts 5/18	Thurs	8:30–10 a.m.	Percy Hughes Ginny Owens	545-7696 546-9666
Woodbury Senior High 2665 Woodland Drive Woodbury starts 6/6	Tues	6-7.30 Р.М.	Virginia Morgan	459-6059



Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc. A nonprofit corporation. 2888 Joppa Ave S #409, Minneapolis, MN 55416 612-929-4673

Senior Tennis Times

The Senior Tennis Times is published monthly by and for the members of the Senior Tennis Players Club, Inc.

Nancy E. Kaminski, 3300 East Gate Rd., Saint Anthony, MN 55418-2545, 612-781-3271.

1995-1996 Board of Directors

1999-1990 Board of Directors	
H. Jack Dow, Founding President	
Sue Larson, President	929-4673
John Stecklein, Past President	644-8304
Matthew Little, Senior Vice President	947-9187
Jim Tornoe, Treasurer	
Marilyn E. Erickson, Secretary	835-2938
Charlotte T. Hall, VP Membership	474-5873
Alan W. Uhl, VP Newsletter/Public Relations	
Lee Patten, VP Activities	374-3468
Charles M. Slocum, VP Facilities/Programs	
Rolland Arndt, Director	436-7622
Don Bratt, Director	571-6762
David Brink, Director	
Kent Dickerman, Director	272-1933
George Erickson, Director	639-3985
Dot Guenther, Director	457-4682
Mary Kaminski, Director	781-3271

Marilyn Thorne, Director	471-9813
William Storie, Director	
Nathaniel L. Watkins, Director	636-6801
Mary J. Wenz, Director	457-5347
Percy Hughes, Coordinator of Lessons	545-7696
Emily W. Day, Historian	869-7024
Contributing Cartoonist	Fritz Christensen

Advertising

Send camera-ready art and payment to the editor by the 20th of the month for publication the following month. We can create an ad for you for a \$10 fee. Ad rates are:

full page (7 x 9 in)	\$100
half page (7 x 41/2 in)	\$75
quarter page (3½ x 4½ in)	\$50
eighth page (3½ x 2½ in)	\$30
classified ad (members only, max. 4 lines)	\$15
2-line ad (members only 50 spaces/line)	free

Publication Deadline

Submit articles to the editor by the 20th of the month for publication the following month. All material submitted for publication is subject to editing.

Address Corrections

Please notify the Editor with any address corrections

STPC Membership

As of April 1995, STPC membership totaled 1,270.

May 1995: Volume 8, Number 5

Senior Tennis Times 3300 East Gate Rd. St. Anthony, MN 55418-2545

Address Correction Requested

May 1995

Nonprofit Organization US Postage PAID Minneapolis, MN Permit No. 3270